Date approved: 09/21/14

American Massage Therapy Association - Georgia Chapter
Teleconference Meeting
July 21, 2014
7:30PM

Present:
VOTING:	Cindy Farrar, Ben Glosson, Vivian Davis, Sharon Remaly, Linda Christie, Loyce Kemp
NON-VOTING:	Lisa Aspy, Stephanie Jackson, C.J. Lowe, Karen Krotz
OTHER:	

Absent:	 Dusty Graham, Toni Roberts

Called to order: 7:32pm
Welcome: Cindy Farrar
Roll Call: Linda Christie; established quorum
Agenda; approved as amended.
Minutes from last meeting, June 23, 2014; approved as written.
Treasurer’s Report; as of third quarter reserve sits at $42,429.65 our checking account sits at $25,383.72.

Officers’ Reports (attached):
President Cindy Farrar
1st Vice President Ben Glosson
2nd Vice President Vivian Davis
3rd Vice President Sharon Remaly
Secretary Linda Christie
Membership Secretary Loyce Kemp

Committee Reports (attached):
Meeting Planning & Delegate Lisa Aspy
Newsletter Chair Stephanie Jackson
Alternate Delegate Karen Krotz
Awards & Delegate C.J. Lowe
E-Communications & Delegate Toni Roberts

Unfinished Business
There is nothing new from last week for Johns Creek’s government relations vote. Cindy will be sending a note to the mayor and council woman thanking them for their input and allowing participation in the process. Our member reported that both thanked us for willingness to help and would like us to continue in the future. Jane Johnson has read and provided input.

Gwinnett County has changed ordinance so that in order to get a license one must provide a hard copy of passing from NCBTMB; says nothing about state licensure and will not allow for MTs who pass MBLex. According to the definition and state law, Gwinnett is in conflict. DeKalb County has followed suit using the same lawyer and ordinance as Gwinnett County. Norm Klummer from Massage Envy offered assistance working on these issues. GR Chair may want to ask Norm Klummer (Massage Envy) and Duane Goodwin (LaVida) as well as Shannon (member in Midtown) to be committee members.

Ben reports that he has not heard anything from Stan. Ben is waiting to confirm with national regarding feedback and input regarding the letter. National can provide a lawyer to assist with both Gwinnett and DeKalb Counties if that issue escalates. If we, as a chapter, try to do that there could be issues because we are non-profit versus any other companies who may be involved with us doing business for profit. Cindy is following up with National regarding the legalities.

Reimbursement work group is scheduled at Sharon’s house on Saturday, August 16 at 1:00 and should last about an hour. May schedule another member Meet & Greet to discuss government relations issues and gather input regarding recommendations and position statements.

Discussed combining August and September conference calls combined on September 8. Cindy and Ben to discuss and set up the government relations meeting separate from the member Meet & Greet. Could be a weekend or a weekday depending on who is interested on attending. Send Cindy preference for dates during August 9 through 15; could possibly do breakfast meeting on August 16. Timing seems to possibly be best for Vivian on August 15.

October’s class is rolling along. Lisa’s update; contract hasn’t been signed yet because waiting on cost of food and hotel rooms from Holiday Inn & Suites (on Highway 138) in Stockbridge. Cindy and Lisa need to chat about the details of the agreement. Breakfasts are included in the room rate. Cindy doesn’t know if there will be a board meeting that weekend. Three members are already registered for the class. Need to have as close to a head count as possible to arrange for catering. Email flyer to all contacts and post in break rooms of businesses, with permission.

Cindy spoke with Tracy Walton to see if one of her associates and Joan Rau would be available for the February 21 and 22, 2015 meeting. Thinking of doing two four-hour CE segments with question and answers as well as a practical session. One segment could be offered Saturday morning and the second on Sunday morning. Saturday afternoon and early evening would be reserved for the annual meeting with Meet & Greet. Joe Muscolino is committed for June 6 and 7, 2015. Cindy asked for input on speakers and topics for October 2015. September call needs to begin planning for 2016’s mini-convention.

Follow up for CVOP lessons and summaries: Cindy explained the Chapter Volunteer Orientation Program’s goals. Lisa mentioned the only drawback for her was she didn’t think enough implantation for ideas was presented but there was a lot of networking. Cindy connected with leadership from KY, AL, TN, SC, NC, and FL; cross chapter promotions for classes in those states as well as setting up a network for hosting members from other states if they wish to attend any GA education. As volunteers, we are empowered to look after and care for our members; if there is a concern it must be voiced. Committee Chairs are not board members. National thought it important to clarify. Due to our 501(c)6, the Members Assistance Program is not allowed and needs to be redirected. Cindy suggests moving whatever funds in the MAP over to government relations in order to best assist the members at this time.

MOTION: 2014-07#01 “moving available funds in the MAP over to the government relations account,” Sharon moves; Vivian seconds; motion carries.

A survey is available that can be sent to members in order to find out how we may better serve them. Constant Contact will be used for national’s newsletter distribution; we only need the log in and password from Cindy. Three newsletter deliverables must be provided each year; one was sent earlier this year. Two others can be sent easily yet this year. None need to be in print, they only need to be made available to the members. The back log at national seems to be gone.

We are on a list for migration for the GA website; the URL will change to amtamassagega.org. Our current website will forward to the new one for a time. The migration should not happen before October. National will be focused on convention in the time in between now and then. We need to have a volunteer who knows WordPress; anyone who knows a volunteer with web design experience, let Cindy know.

Convention comes in September. All of us who attend will have a good time, learn a lot and represent our chapter. Attendance at the opening ceremony is a great way to show support of our Meritorious Award winner, Toni Roberts, as well as potentially winning as a chapter for other categories. It is important to confirm convention details before August 18 to assure you are receiving everything expected at convention. Cindy will forward the information to board members and committee chairs.

New Business
Delegates should discuss and decide best way to get representation from members. Lisa suggested possibly calling members; Vivian mentioned calling tree that is possibly located on secretary’s computer. Perhaps a script could be provided to people who call members to have information available regarding how the HOD operates.

Announcements
Government relations and Meet & Greet are being considered for either August 15 or 16. Send availability or preference to Ben. Friday evening could be at Cindy’s office. If it is Saturday, Cindy will check with 3B Scientific for availability.

Loyce requested Stephanie’s email address. She is to forward the Excel files she receives from Silas directly to Stephanie. Lisa requested to be copied as well.

Vivian let the delegates know if they need any assistance from her to get in touch.

Next meeting will be September 8, 2014.

Meeting adjourned at 9:13pm

Respectfully Submitted,
Linda Christie, Chapter Secretary
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